
 
Police and Fire Commission  

Regular Meeting Minutes 
August 12, 2024 4:00 PM 

 
Present:  Jim Schildbach, Cassandra Wagner,  Brad Kuenzi, Kelly Kwapil, Nikki Salas 
Also Present::  Deputy Chier Johnsen, Police Chief Brower, Mrs Brower,  and Mr Stocks 
 
 Meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM 
 
    The Minutes of the meeting on July 8were reviewed.  Ms Wagner moved to approve the minutes of the meetings as printed, 
second by Mr Schildbach, motion carried all aye 
 
Police  
  Chief Brower gave updates on hiring, the department has hired two full time dispatchers.  
 
Monthly activities were discussed. The Commission had no questions at this time. 
The Chief reviewed some positive feedback that had been received from the community regarding the Department. 
 
Ms Wagner made a motion to hold the review of the Hiring Policy until the next meeting, this was 2nd by Ms Salas 
      motion carried.   carried on roll call vote, all aye.  
 
Fire 
 Deputy Fire Chief Johnsen gave the monthly review with run calls and training statistics.  
The Planning for the new station continues to be on track   
The Department has hired a new Fire fighter. 
Three Employees will be off probation this month. 
 
D.C. Discussed the hiring process and how going forward Departments will need to be more involved in overseeing continued 
training and schooling for new hires. 
 
 
 
 
 
Motion to adjourn was made at 5:00 by Ms Wagner, second by Mr Schildbach, motion carried. 
 
Next Regular meeting is scheduled for September 9, 2024 
 
NOTE: These minutes are uncorrected and any corrections made thereto will be noted in the proceedings at which these 
minutes are approved. 
Submitted by, 
Kelly Kwapil, Secretary 

 

 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                             



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 


